AMERICAN PERSONNEL AND GUIDANCE ASSOCIATION 1964-65 EXECUTIVE COUNCIL

Meeting, March 26, 1964

Minutes of First Session - Thursday

Harold F. Cottingham, Presiding

The meeting was called to order by President-Elect, Harold F. Cottingham, in the Fairmont Hotel in San Francisco. All members of the 1964-65 Council were present except Dr. John McGowan.

Dr. Dugan commented on the problem of reporting at the Senate and suggested that only four or five Committees report in person in order to reduce the presentation to those reports that actually contain recommendations for action by the Senate. He also commented on the probably necessity of changing the format of the opening session and this is under consideration by the Program Committee for the 1965 Convention.

Dr. Sinick reported for ARCA. He stated that they hoped that ARCA hopes to have fuller relationships with the other Divisions. That it will also be concerned with manpower developments in the rehabilitation counseling field and with relationships with the National Rehabilitation Association and particularly the Counseling Division of that Association.

Dr. Hummel reported for ACES. He stated that certain constitutional matters will be taken up during the ensuing year. He stated that ACES will be concerned with the relationship of the elementary school counseling project, with the ACES work on

counselor on education. He stated that Edward Roeber had been appointed Associate Editor and that he will be named Editor for a three year period beginning May 1, 1965 at which time Dr. Kenneth Hoyt will terminate as Editor of the ACES Journal. He reported also that it had been decided that the nomination of five (5) persons, in the new nomination procedures, would be coming from the membership.

Mr. George McClary reported for ASCA. He said that the nomination procedure had been assigned to Loren Benson and that he will be carrying through with the Governing Board to obtain the five (5) nominees. He said that ASCA will be concerned during the coming year with Information to the many groups with which ASCA is related, with Implementation of the studies and work of ASCA, with the Introduction of issues of significance, and with Inter-professional relationships. ASCA also would like to engage in a study of the teacher and the counselor, possibly in collaboration with the appropriate group in the National Education Association.

Kenneth Ashcraft reported for NVGA. He stated that NVGA will be continuing MIP Program. The Association also expects to clarify the aims and objectives of NVGA for the sake of the membership, present and prospective. Membership will be a matter of concern for next year as well as the directions of NVGA.

Dr. Edson and Dr. Wright reported for SPATE. It was stated that they will be concerned with standards for personnel workers in teacher education, intending a broader scope than counselors alone. SPATE hopes to develop some State Divisions beginning with several States in which it has been indicated some present interest. There will be concern with the development of membership. It is hoped to involve more people who have a primary concern for personnel work in teacher education institutions.

Mrs. Kirk reported for ACPA. She announced that Robert Callis will be the new Editor of the Journal of College Student Personnel. The Journal will be taken into Headquarters for the processing operations. She expressed appreciation for the Headquarters staff's services. Mrs. Kirk reported that the ACPA Council had selected the five nominees for the nomination ballot. There will be continuing work on the relationships with COSPA and other groups. She expressed the loving appreciation of herself and the ACPA Executive group for the Presidency of Dr. Dugan.

Several comments were made regarding the work of Dr. Dunsmoor on the GAP Program and during his several years on the Executive Council. It was moved by Dr. Scott and seconded by Dr. Kirk that:

The Executive Director transmit to Dr. C. C. (Dinny) Dunsmoor the great appreciation of the Executive Council for the work that Dinny has performed in his official capacities on the Executive Council during the past several years and particularly for his dedicated and great work on the GAP Program and for his insight in realizing the advisability of purchasing the property for APGA.

The motion was passed.

Dr. Cottingham then noted that the Executive Council meeting will be held on May 14, 15, 16 in Washington. The Presidents-Elect will come in for their orientation session on the evening of May 13 and during the morning of May 14. The Executive Council will convene at 1:30 p.m. on May 14 and close not later than 4:00 p.m. on the 16th.

Dr. Cottingham stated that there will be a concern with both the vertical and horizontal organization and relationships within APGA. He stated that there will be

further work regarding the program planning for the Convention and that the Committee relative to new Divisions will be activated.

He noted that there are several questions to be settled in the immediate future relative to the projects that have been carried out by the Professional Preparations and Standards Committee, by the ACES and ASCA Committees and by the Nomination and Election Procedures Committee.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:40 p.m.